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Fiscal Analysis 

 

SB 1397 establishes the Oklahoma Information Services Department by moving the Information 

Services Division of OMES out of the Office and into the created Department. Designates the 

Chief Executive Officer of the Oklahoma Information Services Department as the Chief 

Information Officer. For Information Services to be its own agency, there would be a need to 

increase staffing in key areas of responsibilities. In addition, there would need to be the full set-

up/updates in the system of record for purchases and financials. OMES anticipates a need of 

$2,069,125 to effectuate the provisions of the bill. 

 

FY’25 Impact: $2,069,125.00 

 

Full Year Impact: $2,069,125.00 

 

Prepared by: Office of Management and Enterprise Services 


